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SCHOOL BOOKS/PE KITS 
If you have still not collected your child’s 

school books or their PE kit, these can be 

collected from the school office anytime 

during the school day.  Any not collected by 

10th July will be disposed of. 

 

Free School Meals 
With the change in working arrangments due to COVID 19, a family’s income may be suffering.  You may be entitled 
to Universal Credit and Free School Meals which could help you during this period of uncertainty. 
For further information about Universal Credit: 
https://www.gov.uk/apply-universal-credit 
For further information and application for FSM: 
https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals 

 
Free School Meals entitles each child to receive a fortnightly food box  during term time which can collected from 
school for your family as well as a £90 holiday voucher.  Please note that these food vouchers are not for all children 
in Reception, Year 1 and 2, but only for low income families. 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 

Thurs 16th July Term Ends 

Tues 1st September  Training Day 

Wed 2nd September Training Day 

Thurs 3rd September Training Day 

Fri 4th September School Opens to Pupils 

 

Fri 4th September New Reception children have 

a morning or afternoon 

session 

 

    

   

   

   

    

    

READING BOOKS 

Could you all please continue to check 

at home for any school books – thank 

you to all those who have returned 

books in the last week. All of our 

books should have a West Haddon 

stamp in them.  Can you please return 

these to school by the end of the term 

so that we can get things ready for the 

start of the autumn term. Thank you. 

Are you concerned about a child’s welfare? 
 
If it is an emergency and you think that a child may be in immediate 
danger please contact the emergency services directly by calling 
999. If you need to contact the LA urgently during the evening, at 
night or at the weekend, please phone our out-of-hours team on 
01604 626 938. 
For further information: 
 

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/chil
dren-families-education/help-and-protection-for-

children/Pages/report-a-concern.aspx 

 

COVID19 Update 
As many of you are aware, Gavin Williamson announced that schools were going to fully re-
open from September.  A 60 page document arrived late yesterday afternoon which we have 
read and started to process.  We will hopefully be in a position to let you know about our 
plans over the coming week so that we can welcome you all back in September. 
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